
FOIA Reading Room Certification 
 
Pursuant to Executive Order 13,392, “Improving Agency Disclosure of Information,” the Attorney 
General Report of May 30, 2008, and the Department of Justice FOIA Post on Executive Order 
13,392 Reading Room requirements, the Chief FOIA Officer has conducted a review of the 
electronic reading room and the conventional reading room on the Freedom of Information 
(FOIA) homepage for the Farm Credit Administration (FCA or Agency), and found them to be in 
compliance with the FOIA, 5 U.S.C. 552. 
 
Internal Review of the FCA Reading Rooms 
 
The FCA reading rooms were reviewed for the purpose of determining whether they were in 
compliance with the legal requirements for FOIA reading rooms. 
 
Reading Room Deficiencies 
 
One deficiency was noted for the conventional reading room and corrected.  We have added the 
location of the Agency’s reading room on its FOIA webpage. 
 
Certification 
 
After review and remedying of the above-noted deficiency, it is the opinion of the Chief FOIA 
Officer that the Agency’s reading rooms are in compliance with the requirements of the FOIA. 
 
Thank you for contributing to the success of this important Presidential initiative.  If you have 
any questions, please call me at (703) 883-4071. 
 
Sincerely, 
Jane Virga 
Chief FOIA Officer 
 


